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MEMORANDUM

February 27, 2019
TO: City Commission
THRU: Greg Harrison, City Manager

Suzette Sibble, Assistant City Manager

FROM: Horacio Danovich, CIP and Innovation District Di

Issue

Staff is seeking approval of a Resolution to enter into an Interlocal Agreement (ILA) with
Broward County. The agreement is necessary to receive a full reimbursement for design and

construction of a traffic signal at the intersection of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard and
NW 27" Avenue.

Recommendation
Staff recommends Approval of the Resolution.
Background

For several years, the City has been seeking approval from Broward County Traffic Engineering
(BCTED) to install a traffic signal at the intersection of NW 27th Avenue and Dr. Martin Luther
King, Jr. Boulevard. After months of discussions and design efforts, BCTED approved the
installation of the signal and Broward County agreed to pay for all expenses including design,
construction administration and construction work. The agreement will allow the City of
Pompano Beach to piggyback on an existing Broward County contract # C1347414B1 and retain
DP Development of the Treasure Coast, LLC., a Broward County approved contractor, to
provide traffic signal installation services. Upon completion of all work, the City will submit an
invoice to Broward County and be eligible for a total reimbursement amount of $603,570.00.
Staff intends to present a separate agenda item for City Commission approval piggybacking the
aforementioned contract and awarding it to DP Development of the Treasure Coast, LLC.
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